
FENTON 

Parish Meeting 

Minutes of a meeting of the Parish Meeting held on 1st November 2022. 

1 Welcome and Apologies for Absence 

The Chair welcomed the thirteen members of the Parish in attendance. 

Apologies were received from Jean Cooke, Rodney Hughes and Ginette Hughes. 

The Chair said that he would send a PowerPoint presentation to them. 

The Chair said that he had invited Mr Phil Jordan, SKDC Planning Officer to attend.  

Mr Jordan had not accepted the invitation. 

The Chair welcomed District Ward Councillor Penny Milnes, and Celia, ex-chair of the Stubton 

Gorse Association to the meeting. 

 

2 To receive an update on the Planning Application (link on village website) 

The Chair gave an extensive update with regards to the clay pigeon shoot. 

He reported that SKDC had ignored the Parish regarding this matter.  

The Chair had sent a 72 page document to the new Head of Planning. 

A Planner at SKDC had said that she would not negotiate. Documents sent to SKDC from the 

Parish were not acknowledged.  

 

3 Discussion following update 

The Chair was asked if the Planning Officer’s reports would be accepted by the Planning 

Committee. 

The Chair said that he did not know. 

The Chair was asked what would happen if the Planning Committee declined to rule. He replied 

that there would be no change in use. 

Further discussion took place. 

Councillor Milnes said that she had negotiated a five minute slot for the matter to be discussed 

at the Planning Committee. 

 

4 Agreed action to be taken / Call for volunteers 

The Chair asked for a volunteer to be Press Officer. There were no volunteers. 

The Chair appealed for Parishioners to attend the meeting in Grantham on 17th November. 

The Chair asked for volunteers to attend a protest at the Planning Committee at SKDC. 

Those present were not in favour of this action. 

  

5 Close of Meeting 

Libby Mason thanked the Chair for his hard work with the Planning Application. 

This was unanimously agreed by those present. 

 

The meeting closed at 20.18hrs. 

Robert Boultwood 

Parish Clerk 

Fenton Parish Meeting 

Clerk.fentonvillage@gmail.com 


